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BADS
Burton Amateur Dramatic
Society

‘Up, Up and Away!
Friday 26th & Saturday 27th April
7.30PM - BMH

Tickets Available at the Village Shop
from April 3rd

Nature talk in aid of Hall
funds

Butterflies of the North West

Thursday 25 April, 7.30pm,
BMH

PLANT SALE!
SATURDAY
11 MAY

N BMH 10am-12pm




BURTON NEWS

Please send us your letters - articles - events

news - stories - recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Village Store,
Main Street, Burton

or send by e-mail to
editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Next Editorial Committee Meeting
7.30pm on Tuesday 16 April

LAST DATE FOR COPY

Burton News Information

Joint Editors:

Sarah Walker & Stephen Rose
Treasurer: Clive Horsford
Distribution Manager: Hazel Parker

Minutes Secretary:
Vacant

Editorial Committee Members:
Joan Barkley
Judith Ellis
Christine Metcalfe
Vacant x 2

Burton News is published monthly between
February and December (11 issues p.a.)
and distributed by a team of volunteers.

Website: www.burtonnews.org.uk
Email: editor@burtonnews.org.uk
Tel: 01524 923528

The views expressed within Burton
News

are not necessarily the views of the

Editors or the Editorial Committee

Readers'

LETTERS

Obituary- Edna Marion Martin
Brian (Cloggy) Martin and family would like to
thank relatives, neighbours and friends for
their continued support, offers of help during
Edna’s illness and their many kind thoughts
and cards following the sad loss of Edna.

We would also like to thank Roger Bingham
for his “Apple-Pie order “service, to Thelma
Aldridge for her expert playing of the organ,
to Judith Ellis for the beautiful flowers in
Church, the Church Community for making
the service run so smoothly and to all those
who attended the service.

Grateful thanks to the funeral directors,
Andrew and his team from Hayes and
Parkinson for their sincere support, the staff
of Langdale North Ward at Westmorland
General Hospital, and to Heron Hill Nursing
Home for their excellent care of Edna.

A special thanks also to The Smithy Inn at
Holme for their catering and for looking after
us so well.

Annual Gift Subscriptions

If you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month, why not
buy them an Annual Gift Subscription? For
£12 within the UK they will receive a copy
of BN each month (11 copies per year).

A great way for family, friends and former
residents to keep in touch with what’s
happening here in Burton.

Anyone interested should contact BN at the
address in the box on page 2.

Please would readers note that letters & articles must include a valid name & address. This can
be with-held from publication on request. We will not publish any anonymous letters, or material
which, in the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in the interests of magazine space.
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Burton Bowling Club - Hugh Miles
Spring is upon us and Burton Bowling Green
will re-open on Monday 18th March for
practice, for Members and visitors. The Club's
regular Monday practice night at 6.30pm at
the Green will commence that night. If you
are interested in playing just pitch up and you
will be welcome.

At the Club's AGM it was decided to maintain
annual subscriptions at the same level as last
season i.e £35.00 Full membership and
£20.00 Social membership.

The Club will have teams competing in
Divisions 1 and 2 of the Kendal & District
League (commencing 2nd April), two teams
in the Morecambe League (17 th April start),
an Over 60s team in the Lancaster &
Morecambe Veterans League (end of April)
and a team in the South Lakeland Rural
League ( 26th April).

For full members who wish to play
competitively there is plenty of opportunity. If
anyone wishes simply to bowl socially at
times and days to suit, then Social
Membership affords that facility along with full
access to the Club house, which will include
hot drink making facilities and toilets.

Plans are currenly being made for some
social bowling sessions with no cost or
requirement to join the Club.  Weather
permitting these will commence on Tuesday
23rd April from 2pm - 3.30pm.

It is planned to hold Club competitions in the
season, in a format or formats to be
arranged.

Lynda Ogden. 1958-2019
Lynda belonged to the Lancaster Canal Art
group, keeping alive the ancient crafts that
developed within the canal corridor. She was
talented, quiet and reserved, but the thing
that stood out was the way she could come
up new ideas, and with this she was
exceptional.

Lynda had some very innovative ideas- The
Owd lanky Boaters Group, Journey through
Hincaster tunnel, Tow boat to Kendal &
Adopting Tewitfield Locks were all Lynda's
ideas. Put forward in a spirit of community
with no thought of recognition for herself.

Lost Property
Plusnet Wi-Fi card by the side of the
telegraph pole on Burton Park.

Anyone want to claim it?
Tel: Barry on 781306

BURTON FLOOD ACTION GROUP
UPDATE

Since our last update we have had one
incident of surface water flooding in Burton.
This was quickly jumped upon and reported
to the correct people whom responded
quickly and were able to resolve the issue.
The gullies and associated drains were
cleared out to the end of the pipe runs and
the pit into which the water falls was pumped
clear. As a result we have had no more
incidents.

| may also confirm that we are still talking
with our local MP Mr Tim Farron. Mr Farron
has this week, 21st March, lobbied the
parliament for more money to help us fight
against local flooding and flood resilience
actually mentioning Burton In Kendal and
Holme as examples of where help is needed.
Thank you Mr Farron.

Works are to start in August with the
replacement of the drains and gullies in and
around the square. This is going to lead to
road closures whilst the works are ongoing.
Finally a word of thanks to you. | have
received several emails from you with thanks
for the works carried out so far. Much
appreciated, but | couldn't do this without
your input, so please keep me informed of
any issues as they arise and | will try to
resolve.

Chris Nolan  chrisnolan01@hotmail.co.uk




PC Observations...

of the Parish Council meeting by Jon Mackness

The March 21st meeting was a two-parter
starting with the Annual Parish Meeting
followed by the normal monthly Parish
Council. As the clock ticked off the final
minutes towards 7pm, there was an air of
expectation. Would any members of the
public turn up? Kath Hayhurst and Peter
Cummings did and the relieved Chairman -
Paul Rogers - began his Annual Report.

The main message in the report was that
housing developments in Burton are expected
in 2019. They include 23 houses on the two
fields at the top of Boon Town, completion of
the Church Bank development and the Royal
Hotel development. There is no further news
at present about development of land to the
west of Green Dragon farm. All these
developments will affect traffic, parking,
drainage and pedestrian access through the
village and the Council are pressing
developers to include safer pedestrian access
to the school and Main Street amenities in
their plans.

The Partnership Scheme in Conservation
Area (PSiCA) is due to start after the Public
Realm Improvement Plan (PRIP)
improvements to The Square beginning after
August are completed. This means that
PSiCA will not realistically begin until 2020.
Two PRIP village design workshops have
attracted 25 residents to see the impressive
planned improvements. The scheme is

THE BAY BLIND COMPANY

PLEATED ROLLER ROMAN

VENETIAN VERTICAL
VELUX
Each blind 1s measured and manufactured
individually, and fitted personally
Commercial and Domestic : Evenings and Weekends
David or Sandra
Phone/Fax 01524 781149 Mobile 07957 343071
2 Boon Town Burton Carnforth Lancs

backed by Historic England and is aimed at
improving the appearance of the buildings
and spaces in the centre of Burton.

Paul’s report also included news about a rise
in crime against property in the last 12
months. There is not exactly a crime wave
but PC Martin Boak who attended the
meeting asked for villagers to be even more
vigilant at reporting suspicious cold calling,
anti-social behaviour and protecting vans and
outhouses containing tools. You can contact
police by dialling 101 for non-urgent calls and
999 for emergencies. Martin’s email is
martin.boak@cumbria.police.uk. Martin also
asked villagers to use the Cumbria
Community Messaging Service at
www.cumbriacommunitymessaging.co.uk to
get access to crime information from
Cumbria Police.

Paul welcomed the remedial work to improve
the unsatisfactory condition of Burton’s
roads. New ‘Road Narrows’ and ‘Unsuitable
for HGVs’ signs have been erected and a
substantial initiative to avoid flooding in the
centre of Burton will be carried out during the
summer.

Paul also mentioned the commemoration of
the centenary of The Armistice in 1918. A
wonderful biographical exhibition was staged
by the History Society with the support of the
Church and the school. Finally, Paul thanked
the hard-working parish and district
councillors who faithfully carry out the tasks
of representing and improving the village.

The normal Council meeting opened at
7.30pm. Kath Hayhurst in the Open Forum
asked for Council support to replace the
Perspex protected heritage map on the canal
which is now weathered and faded. Kathryn
Smith from the History Society had a 2006
minute of the History Society to show that the
plaque’s maintenance was a Parish Council
responsibility. Councillors agreed to support
the request and asked for 3 quotes to restore
the plaque, pending approval at the next
meeting.



Peter Cummings then requested permission
to excavate a hole to the east of The Square
to enable drinking water and waste water
pipes to reach his property. This is Council
owned land. Glyn Ormerod is also making a
similar request. Frances Mason-Hornby
pointed out that the Council and the
developers need a proper legal and financial
agreement — an Easement, registered at the
Land Registry — to protect each other’s
interests.

Other matters discussed included:

« B4RN is still planned to start cabling in
‘The Spring’ but it is vital that villagers
register their interest on the B4RN website.
Please do this even if you are not going use
the B4RN connection. You can do this at
b4rn.org.uk/eoibk

» Boon Town playground improvements are
completed

» Slape Lane is now virtually impassable —
councillors will ask for urgent County Council
action

* Dog poo and litter along village lanes is
getting worse

* The Quarry needs to be reminded to wash
their wagon wheels before they drive on the
road.

Next meeting Thursday 18th April in the
Memorial Hall.

BURTON |
W.I.

Helena Nixon

1 - Ay
Women's

Institute

At their March Meeting the Speaker, Richard
Evans gave us an an interesting talk,
accompanied by short extracts from some
nformative videos, of the international work of
he RSPB co-operating with other
prganisations. .

The Competition for 'A Photo of a Bird' was
ivon by Branwen Kilburn with Eileen Kirby
second. Linda Green won the raffle.

The Speaker at our meeting on the 11th April
vill be Susan Coyne and her subject will be
Grandma's Attic'. The competition will be for
A Photo of Granma'.

The hostesses will be Branwen Kilburn and

Christine Metcalfe.

BOOK DROP / COFFEE
MORNING

Monday 1 April (with coffee morning
in aid of Hall funds).
Monday 15 April
10am - 11am

Burton Memorial Hall

GEC Cleaning Services
Established 1996

CARPETS NEED CLEANING?
Using our superior thermal system your
carpets will be beautifully clean, deodorised
and protected all in one process.

Free Quotes A Pleasure
Call Gary on 01524 782857

The King's Arms, Burton

Meals 12.30-2pm & 5.30-9pm Mon Tues
12-9pm Wed - Sun

Breakfasts every weekday 9-11am
9am-12 weekends

OPEN EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS

GREAT FOOD! GREAT BEERS! & GREAT ROOMS!

01524 781409




BARN

Broadband for the Rural North Ltd

What is BARN?

« Broadband for the Rural North (B4RN) is a- e

comm unity benefit society.

* It can never be bought by a commercial operator
& its profits can only ever be distributed to the
comm unity.

« It provides a genuine hyperfast broadband
service (1000 megabits per second upload and
download speeds).

« Itis a Fibreto the Premises (FTTP) produd unlike
every other commercial option (BT, Sky, TalkTalk
etc.).

Investment Opportunities:

» Investing allows the core routes tobe funded
and dug which is arequirem ent to make the
project viable.

« 5% interest paid per annum on shares
(minimum investm ent period 3 years, interest
rates subject to periodic review).

= Buying shares in B4 RN can only ever be
bought or sold for £1.

« Invest £1500 or more and receive a free BARN
connection (usual cost £150).

« B4RN is no longer accredited under the
Enterprise Investment Scheme [EIS). Any
investm ents made between March of last
year and now are subjed to interest at 5%
from day one of investment.

Volunteering Opportunities:

* BARN at a parish level relies heavily on
community voluntary support. If you have time
to offer your help to this project with a wide
variety of tasks including:

« Gathering Expressions of Interest (EOI) for
the service.
Agreeing and collecting wayleaves (the right
to pass the fibre across peoples land).

* Digging routes.

+ Becoming a block champion to enable sub
areas of the parish to be connected.

= Baking & supplying drinks to keep the
diggers working.
Guiding th e project on local knowledge of
land owners and rights of way.

Ultratast

COMMURItY
broac/vance

Why Choose BARN ?

Provides a free connection and service to Burton
Morewood Sch ool plus any registered place of
worship.

Mo line rental to pay (Currently £19.99 per month
for BT customers). Can use Voice over Intern et
Protocol (VolP) service and keep existing landline
number (small charges apply).

£30 per month all you can use service.

Future proof your properties intern et connection.
Make your house more attractive to future buyers.

Business & Resident Connections:

Gigabit Broadband Voucher Scheme [GBVS)
compliant (replacement for E).
Each business signing up will receive a free
connection (usually £150) and a grant from B4RN
for £300 on connection. i.e. £450in total benefit.
Each residential property signing up will receive a
grant from B4RN for £150. on connection.
Department for Digital, Culture, Business, Media
& Sport will pay BARN up to £2500 per Small &
Medium Size Enterprise (SME) business for a
connection.
SME Businesses include:
= soletraders, directors of companies with
registered address in the parish,
» People who let property (anywhere) who
areresidents in the parish
» People with a HMRC Unique Tax Reference
(UTR) number who live in the parish and pay
tax on an addition al income.
Each SME Business signing up allows 10 residents
to be connected where the government will pay
BARN up to £500 for each property. Subject to
residents taking a 12 month B4RN contract.

More Information & Parish Contacts:

* b4rn.org.uk/eoibk

"

Register an interest (takes less than 3 minutes)
Bdrn.org.uk — Main B4RN Website

gigabitvou cher.culture.gov.uk

Gigabit Broadband Voucher Scheme Website
burtonweb.org.uk/bdrn — Parish Website

Burton-in-Kendal B4RN Team
b4drndburton@gmail.com - Parish email address for more information
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HALE GARAGE CO

(Practical Automobile Engineers)
Established over 70 years

Main A6 Road, Hale
New & Used Car Sales Service & Repairs

Full Dealer Computerised Diagnostics Equipment
Petrol & Diesel MOT Testing. Body Repairs, Tyres
Baftteries, Exhausts & all your Motoring needs

Free collection or loan car service

\_ @& 01539562173/62839

Come and join us on Tuesday
mornings from 9.30am to 11am
in Burton Memorial Hall
and experience the benefits of
Yoga:

A happy and healthy body, mind and breath

No previous experience necessary

For further details, please contact
Tina (British Wheel of Yoga Teacher)
Tel: 01524 782177 / 07813 481792

COMMUNITY
FIRST

HEARTSTART RESPONDERS

Our local First Responders are running a
Heartstart course in Burton Memorial Hall on
Thursday, 16th May from 7.00pm to 9.30pm.
The course will cover some simple skills
which can save lives by helping you to know
what to do in a medical emergency until the
First Responders or the Ambulance arrive.
The course is open to all age groups and is
aimed at those with no recent first aid
training. It covers dealing with an
unconscious person, learning cardio-
pulmonary resuscitation (CPR), and how to
deal with a person who is choking, seriously
bleeding or may be having a heart attack.

A donation of £2 is asked for to cover room
hire and refreshments.

For more information or to book a place,
please phone Peter Bowker on 781264 or
David Taylor on 781715.

TAMM][ UPTON

-
oy ¥
oL

EXPERTS IN HAIR & BEAUTY

A NOTICE TO ALL OUR LOVELY
CLIENTS.
As you may know, I'm closing down my
salon at Greenlands Farm
on Saturday 30th March.

All of the team at TAMMI UPTON are
relocating locally to continue our work.
We would like to invite you to join us on our
new ventue.

Please contact us on: 07766 007779 for
further Information & contact details
of where to find YOUR favourite hairstylist or
beauty therapist.We would like to THANK all
our amazing clients for their ongoing
support. We are greatful to each & every
one of you!

HERES TO HAPPY, POSITIVE &
SUCCESSFUL FUTURES FOR ALL!
TAMMI UPTON XXX.

4 )
CHIROPODIST

HOME VISITS

lan McCutcheon
MSSCh, Dip. Pod. Med., MBChA

Tel. Burton 781383
N /

Gary’s Property
Maintenance

07772 922206
Burton Handyman

FOR YOUR HOME MAINTENANCE




| very much like the sound of “Vernal
Equinox” which this year fell on
Wednesday 20th March and that’s the
same day | need to send in my copy
for the Burton News.

| got a pleasant surprise last week
when | was over in Dalton Crags
searching down a dark 5ft deep gryke
and guess what? | witnessed several
new scollie (Harts Tongue Ferns)
croziers coming through which would
be unravelling themselves any day
now, indicating the start to the 2019
fern season was well on its way. | was
taken back at first because | have
never seen them coming through so
early, but down there it was probably
warm and cosy but maybe a little
damp, but something had triggered
their early start.

Some people have been dashing over
to Sedgewick to check out the large
sloping banks that lead down to the
River Kent, for in the bottom to see the
beautiful displays of Yellow Star of
Bethlehem and what a display they
have put on again this year, the plant
is so rare to find these days and | am
told the ancient Beetham population
has now sadly gone. Other plants out
now or to be seen this month will
include: Lords and Ladies, Wood
Anemone, Dog Violets, Bluebells &
Ramsons.

It's that time of year when | am now on
the lookout daily for my early warblers
arriving, like the Chiffchaffs and the
Blackcaps, and another week or two
we should have the Willow Warblers.
Also the Wheatear will be in by now
and their rarer cousins the Northern

Greenland Wheatear will soon be
seen resting up in Dalton Crags whilst
taking a breather and perhaps
feeding up on small crane flies before
their long onward journey to
Greenland or Iceland or the Faroe
Islands.

Towards the end of the month we can
welcome back Garden Warblers and
Redstarts to their respective breeding
grounds in Dalton Crags and other
areas on the Dalton Hall Estate. Also
worth a quick look up to the skies for
“‘Herds of Whiteness” (Whooper
Swans) leaving the UK and making
their way back to Iceland to start their
breeding season as well, usually they
are seen in good numbers around the
third week in March and so you may
still get lingering birds in the first week
of April. Starlings and Thrushes are
also leaving us in large numbers.

By the end of April we should be
hearing the Cuckoo or should | say
Cuckoos on Dalton Crags and Hutton
Roof. It's usually on or around the 1st
of May, although last year it was a
few days earlier in the last days of
April. In recent years the first Cuckoo
arrives and has had a “cough” or it
sounds like it has. The first syllable he
starts off OK with a proper good
“Cuck” but this is continued with a
sort of cough follow up! He usually
loses his cough and regains the
proper “Cuckoo” call after a couple of
weeks or prior to him leaving us to
return to Africa which is usually about
the middle of June.

The main host of the Cuckoo is said
to be the Meadow Pipit but locally |
think it could well be the Tree Pipit. |
do have photos of a Cuckoo being
fostered by a tiny little Wren! The
young Cuckoos make their own way
back to Africa in early August and by
all accounts find their way back on
their own, sometimes returning to the



same areas as their parent birds.
Clever stuff and all put into an egg!!

The following sketch is what
happened 6 years ago today (scribed
on Vernal equinox Wed 20th March
2019 — sketch done on vernal
equinox Wed 20th March 2013) and
the weather was so bad on that very
day the poor little Meadow Pipits were
seen turning back over on Hutton
Roof because of blocking snows they
faced at Farleton and further North,
and so they appeared to be heading
back to the coast following their same
tracks in a South West direction. This
year is far different with even a raise
in temperatures (with no snow in the
outlook) and so | expect the birds to
be able to proceed with their
migration over Hutton Roof without
problems.

Enjoy the countryside and reap the
rewards of nature

Bryan Yorke,

Email: bryan.yorke@sky.com

Please check out my blogs for more
up to date stuff:

| Love Arnside and Silverdale:
www.arnsidesilverdale.blogspot.co.uk
Special Orchids of Hutton Roof:
https://epipactisatrorubens.blogspot.c
om/

Hutton Roof’s Special Ferns:
https://huttonroofferns.blogspot.com/
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Burton Fell Walking Society have
recently celebrated their 40th
anniversary.

“Club plans its first walk” was the
headline in the Westmorland Gazette
on 23rd February 1979. Founder Miss
Dorothy Hodgson organised the first
walk in the Whitbarrow area on March
4th 1979. She became the first
chairman. Mrs Kath Hayhurst, who
was also a founder member, designed
the Society logo in 2007 and is now
keeper of the archive.

At the anniversary gathering in Burton
Memorial Hall past and present
members, including Dorothy Hodgson,
enjoyed an afternoon tea whilst
reminiscing about past walks and
events. There was also a display of
photographs and programmes
covering the last forty years.

DALTON
WOODLAND BURIAL GROUND

Natural Woodland Burial Ground
"Return to the Earth, naturally”
www.daltonwoodlandburial.co.uk

Burton-in-Kendal: 01524 782442




HISTORICAL FOOTNOTE
by Roger Bingham

1969 BURTON NEWS 50 YEARS

JANUARY Candle lit church services led by
the Vicar, The Rev G Langham, had been
much appreciated during the festive season.
"The Squire' Mr A.T. Mason — Hornby gave
a talk on Mountain Rescue which was
illustrated by slides and a tape-recorder'. Mr
T S Dobson, 'a remaining link with Old
Burton' died aged 74. He had run the local
garage and was, also, a leading Free Mason.
Plans were announced for a £60,000 Motor
Way Service Station' near Burton on the
north bound, west side, of the M6 which was
currently being constructed. A south bound,
east side, extension was 'envisaged for the
future',

FEBRUARY South Westmorland Rural
District Council was accused of being
negligent in ‘condemning' for demolition
buildings around the former Globe Inn, in
Main Street, A motorist, detected on Moss
Lane with a car, which had not got a newly
introduced MOT Certificate, was fined E2. A
Mothers' Union tea-party, featured a slide
show and 'tape recordings'.

MARCH Russells, the builders, advertised
new bungalows for sale at £2,999. For
inside: bed-room suites were available from
£27 while a dining suite in teak with a 'coffin’
sideboard cost 46 guineas. At the Mothering
Sunday service bunches of snow drops were
distributed to all the ladies. Later, Mrs
Langham gave a talk about the World Wide
Mother's union conference.

APRIL Sensationally, Fire Brigades from
Milnthorpe and Carnforth raced to quell a fire
at Dalton Hall which, as it could be seen for
miles around, had been reported from a
Police Patrol car. When they got there the
blaze turned out to be from timber being
burnt from the hall which was being
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demolished. In the 'wedding of the year'
Catherine Barber from West View, Burton
married Patrick Berry, the son of a Carnforth
doctor. The bride wore a full length gown of
wild silk. The bridesmaids had tangerine satin
dresses with 'kaftan sleeves lined with rose
pink silk- The bride travelled in a green
ensemble'.

MAY At the Burton Conservative Branch
AGM Mr Pemberton was elected President,
Mr Whitehouse Chairman, C. Walters,
secretary with committee, members Mr
Bateman, Mrs Taylor and Mrs E, Crayston. On
Ascension Day Morewood school pupils
attended an early morning service which was
followed by Holy Communion for the adults.

JUNE An automatic STD telephone service
reached Burton putting an end to 'trunk calls'.
Sister Ellen Turner, the District Nurse for
Holme and Burton, retired after 28 years
service, Government plans to abolish
Westmorland and Lancashire would put
Burton into a new Morecambe Bay Authority
Stretching from Barrow to Lancaster and
round to Heysham. Morewood School pupils
enjoyed a trip to Manchester Airport. They
lunched in the airport 'canteen’ and had tea at
Belle Vue.

JULY A sudden heat wave made South
Westmorland one of the hottest places in
Britain. Beatle John Lennon and his wife Yoko
Ono visited Lakeland but missed out on
Burton. Claims that the surface of the newly
laid M6 had dropped by up to 18 inches were
denied by the contractors. In the summer
sales women's coats were 'from 79/6;
Corsets 59/; Men's sports jackets £9:10; suits
£14. Mr Vic Gray, headmaster of Milnthorpe
Modern School spoke to the WI on "Your
Child's Future Education’,

AUGUST Burton Youth Club joined the
Fulwood Barracks Youth Club on a camping
expedition to Patterdale. Dalton House was
raided by three burglars from Leeds who
stole an antique gun and a Chinese Vase
valued at £88, They were sent to prison for



two years. Soon afterwards the occupants
put the house up for sale. 35 Youth Club
members went on a trip to Blackpool.

SEPTEMBER A local teacher's conference
and a group of parents of Primary school
children voted in favour of Comprehensive
education. Burton Hall in Tanpits Lane was
advertised for sale which stated that 'the
main part dating from the 17th century
retained many appropriate period features
including an old oak staircase with a carved
newel post'. The house comprised five
bedrooms, drawing and dining rooms, a
harness room and 'a panty which would
make a cloakroom and a housemaid's room'.

OCTOBER Two fatal car crashes occurred
locally within five hours, On the A6 at
Beetham a man was killed and three
passengers were injured. On the A 6070,
near Holme Park Quarry, 22 year old John
Mundie from Kendal was killed and his two
passenger injured. They had just been
visiting sick relatives at Lancaster. No
caterers had applied to run the new M6
Service station.

NOVEMBER A 'mini fair' with afternoon tea
organised by the WI raised £15 for the
Memorial Hall development fund. Fox
hunting and outdoor sports were curtailed
because of severe frost. On 'Black Tuesday'
black-ice caused 'motorists to come to grief’,
There were many protests reported in the
local press about Westmorland County
Council's poor maintenance of the roads.

DECEMBER The Maude Commission
abandoned the proposal to put Burton into a
Morecambe Bay authority. The sports
committee organised a Christmas party
'lasting for three hours' for 60 -70 children
when the entertainment included games,
dancing and a Punch and Judy Show. RKB
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Architectural & Building ==
Surveying Services e H

PLANNING / BUILDING CONTROL
APPLICATIONS

FOR EXTENSIONS, NEW HOUSES,
COMMERCIAL

PROPERTIES INCLUDING ALTERATIONS &
REFURBISHMENT.

Stuart McMinn BSc HND ACABE

Tel / Fax 01524 781081 Mob. 07729 845147

Berry's Garden Services

eGeneral Garden / Grounds Maintenance
e| awn Cutting
eHedge Cutting
ePlanting

Contact Nick
07766 395595 / 01539 583754
berrysgardenservices@gmail.com
www.berrysgardenservices.co.uk
(Also on Twitter and Facebook)

c?z%dery Ltd

All aspects of joinery including:
Renovation, Doors, Windows, Sky Lights, Flooring
Extensions, Fitted Kitchens, Fencing
Barge Boards & Soffits, Garage Doors
Loft Conversions efc
Trusted Time-Served Joiner

Call for a free estimate, no obligation

Burton in Kendal 01524 782939

Linda Green

Your Local
Mobile Hairdresser

T Tanpits Lane, Burton-in-Kendal

Tel: 01524 781811
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Reception have been learning all about
dinosaurs!! They have read lots of non-
fiction and fiction books about dinosaurs,
they have been making their skeletons,
saving dinosaurs frozen in ice eggs, and
writing their own class dinosaur book. In
their outdoor play area they have
measured how tall a Brachiosaurus was
— or might have been — and have been
working hard on their counting and
adding skills.

In Year 1 maths, the children have
started to look at fractions. In English
they focussed on writing their own story
with the title ‘Don’t let the Pigeon’
They could add anything they wished to
the title such as ‘go to sea’, ‘join the
circus’, or ‘fly a plane’ — anything they
wanted. They then worked on three
persuasive sentences about why Pigeon
thinks he/she should eat all the cake.
They have also had fun researching
Superheroes.

In their PE lessons they enjoyed putting
together their dance routine for the
school dance competition, which was
judged by Mr. ‘Len’ Thexton, Miss
‘Shirley’ Colyer and Mrs ‘Darcy’ Barker.
Each Year had their own routine and
style of dance to perform.

Year 1 have also planted some seeds in
their science lesson and are keeping
diaries to see how they grow. During
their Creative Day they had fun talking
about space and walked through a ‘time
machine’. In their Geography lessons
they studied landmarks around the UK
and compared London with Brasilia.
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Year 2 have also been working on
fractions — showing different ways of
representing the same fraction. In their
story writing, they took ‘Jack and the
Beanstalk’ and wrote their own versions —
with any plots and twists and turns they
chose. They are making sure that they
don’t forget those all-important capital
letters, finger spaces, correct punctuation,
followed of course, by a full stop. In D&T
the hot topic of recycling was discussed.
They didn’t realise that recycling around
the country is so different, and that not
everyone recycles the same as Burton.

Years 3 and 4 are still enjoying their
Ancient Egyptian topic. Year 3 have
created Egyptian images in a silhouette
form, and continue to learn amazing facts
about pyramids.

Their English lessons have focussed on
letters of explanation and they too have
been working on fractions in their maths.
In PE they have been honing their hockey
skills. For their music lesson they enjoyed
listening to African drumming and using
African drums.

Year 4 children have extended their
Egyptian topic, and in their English
lessons they have been writing letters
about a cursed canopic jar, linking it to
their class novel ‘Secrets of a Sun King'.
In maths they have been identifying,
measuring and drawing quadrilaterals.
Some of Year 4 enjoyed a hockey
competition — known as Quick Sticks — at
Dallam School. The rain stayed away!!
As part of their RE they are looking
forward to visiting St. James’ Church, to
find out more about the special areas of
the building. They made their own bread
buns in D&T.

Lots of us throughout the school are still
enjoying running club on Thursday
lunchtimes, and there are regular 10k —
40k certificates handed out at the end of
our collective worship. Year 5 and 6 are



continuing to enjoy their swimming
lessons and also their ski-ing.

Continuing their study on the plight of the
Orangutans, Year 5 completed their radio
scripts and were filmed presenting them
to their class. They were the winners in
our school dance competition and took
their dance about the plight of the
Orangutans to the Brewery Arts, Kendal.
It was a very moving and thought
provoking performance.

In their Art lesson, they have enjoyed
studying all things Japanese.

Three times in the school year, two Year
5 and two Year 6 children attend the
South Lakes Pupil Parliament, at the
Netherwood Hotel in Grange-over Sands.
They meet with 12-13 other primary
schools and discuss topical issues from
the UK and around the world, through
group work, research and debates. The
focus for this school year is Food
Poverty.

Burton Morewood presented their Bill -
The Farmers and Producers Bill. It
proposed that farmers and producers get
paid a much fairer rate than they are
now, as it was felt that the large
supermarkets are too powerful and are
taking advantage.
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As part of our Science work on electricity,
Year 6 visited to Heysham Power Station.
It has an amazing interactive exhibition
which helped us understand how nuclear
power generation works — it was great to
have a guide who could answer all our
questions. The Visitor Centre is open to
everyone, not just schools. We really
recommend a visit.

In D&T we have been challenged to
design packaging to keep foods either hot
or cold and testing different materials to
see which would insulate best. In
Computing we enjoyed learning how to
use Google Streets and how to develop
and use formulas for keeping track of
things like pocket money or spelling test
scores. In PE we have started to learn
the tricky sport of golf.

We have a School Council that get
together after their lunch, every Monday.
Recently they have been discussing
school dinners and what they may or may
not wish to change on our school menus,
and also how to help each other,
particularly the younger ones, in the
dinner hall. The Council also suggest the
various theme days that take place in our
school. Their latest suggestion was our
Emergency Services day which was a
great success and £300.00 was raised for
St. John’s hospice. Well done everyone!

We all enjoyed World Book Day on the
7th March, and coming into school in our
PJs was a real treat. We spent our
morning in mixed year groups — older
years with younger — and
shared our favourite
bedtime stories. With one
week to go, we are all
looking forward to our
Easter break.

www.burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk



Roger Reports...

From the County & District Councils

Most of my news will concern the
District Council as for last month's BN
there had not been an SLDC meeting.
More recently, on the 26 February,
the District fixed its share of the
Council Tax. South Lakeland's Net
Revenue Budget for 2019-20 was
adopted as £14,005,200 and the
SLDC's share of the Council Tax will
increase by 2.6% equivalent to
£193.63 or £5 per annum on a Band
D property, There will be some
increases in fees but car-parking rates
will remain unchanged as they have
done for the last five years. Savings
targets rising to £1,550m have been
made partly rising from the Customer
Connect Programme. £740km has
also been saved by staffing
restructuring. Over-all Parish Council
precepts have increased by £83,000. |
haven't yet obtained Burton's precept
charge.

Reductions in SLDC's staff over the
last seven years has left a whole
office floor of our offices being
vacated which will be refurbished and
then rented out. Whether the
expected income will justify by the
initial £2m+ projected cost of the
conversion is yet to be debated fully.
Currently our premises in South

MICHAEL PLATT

TRADING AS

Quality Plumbing & Gas Services

07850 472780
01524 782390

Lakeland House, situated behind
Kendal Town Hall, are approached
down Angel Yard off Stricklandgate.
But the address is officially 'Lowther
Street' although no convenient access
is possible from that narrow and
polluted highway. In future a public
way will be through the main entrance
of the Town Hall where the front area
will provide meeting rooms, | have
suggested that the former Town
Treasurer's office once occupied by
A.W, Wainwright, the Lake District
Guides writer, should be called 'Mr
Wainwright's Room' although the
current proposal is to call it the
Romney room after the artist who died
in Kendal.

Rather like in December when the
council debated how to end World
Poverty, the February meeting, after
recevingg a deputation, considered
'the climate emergency,' We were
informed that 'an intergovernmental
Panel on Climate Change's 1.5C
special report provides sobering clarity
of the impact of climate change', As
my two—pennyworth | summarised
historically recorded climatic changes
hereabouts. Even so, | wondered
whether these lofty issues weren't
diverting out attention from the local
matters for which we'd been elected to
consider, Nevertheless, | warmly
supported another motion condemning
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anti —Semitism. On local matters the
persistent delays and traffic disruption
caused by periodic damage to
Crooklands Canal Bridge was my
most pressing issue —although it is a
rather marginal problem for Burton. To
the point | chaired a business like
meeting of the canal and highways
authorities aimed at coordinating
action —so that, for instance, accurate
and speedy diversion can be put in
place and local interest groups like
school, businesses and parish clerks
be speedily informed of any closures,
Following the wet weekend around the
10 March | again complained to the
flood warning officers that their
information focused on Kendal and
central Lakes and not on our area
which was largely ignored. In 2017
when 20 homes were flooded in
Burton and Holme, Kendal which had
received 'amber' warnings remained
high and dry.

You can contact Roger as follows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County
Councillor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,
Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 015395 63694
e-mail: roger.bingham@cumbria.gov.uk

THE FAIRBANK SOCIETY

Fairbank, Kirkby Lonsdale. LA6 2BD

Supported Housing
for Independent People

For information contact
Susan Stoddard — 01524 271077
manager@fairbanksociety.com
www.fairbanksociety.com
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Thursdays

1pm - 3pm

Term-Time
Only

Indoors and outdoors
Singing and music
Themed craft weeks

Refreshments for all!

Stay and Play Session for 0-4 years
£2 per child, under 6 months £1
Burton Memorial Hall

Find us on Facebook:
facebook.com/burtonplaygroup

NEIL HAWES
CARPENTRY AND JOINERY SERVICES

ALL JOINERY, CARPENTARY AND GLAZING
WORK UNDERTAKEN

OFFICE 01524 936416

Paddock & Garden

services
Grass cutting, topping, feeding, rolling,
harrowing, hedge cutting, tree felling,
fencing, landscaping and ground
clearance.

Call Nick, 01524 782210
or 07946 354916




Vicar's Letter...

The Cruelest Crown

Capernwray Hall lies a few miles to the south
of us. For most of the year, it is home to up to
180 young adults who come from many
different countries of the world to study the
Bible in order to better know the God who is
their Creator and who, in Christ, gave his life
for them. At other times the Hall is a centre
for Christian holidays. Derek Burnside,
Principal of the Bible School, has kindly
allowed what follows to be taken from a recent
letter of his:

In a sick, twisted way, it was a stroke of
genius. Bored troops, away from home, have
the chance to have a little ‘fun’ before the
prisoner in their charge is sent to his death.
And one of them has the great idea of crafting
a crown of thorns, the ideal combination of
pain and mockery to torture the one accused
of claiming to be a king. Some soldier's God-
given creativity is twisted and abused to
wound the creator himself.

It was the perfect symbol for that moment, one
that that went far beyond those soldiers’
casual cruelty. The righteous Son of God has
thorns crushed onto his brow, thorns that exist
only because of human rebellion (Genesis
3:18). He wears our sin, carries our curse.
But those very thorns are twisted into a crown,

in anticipation of the King of kings’ coming
victory over sin and death. The problem and
the solution to human sin are woven into one
vicious, glorious piece of headwear just as sin
shows its starkest self.

Victorious athletes and festival celebrants
would have worn headgear of similar style,
adding further layers to this divine imagery.
The King of grace

willingly submits to his own creatures’
brutality, and then rises to reign victorious
over sin and death, carrying us in his wake,
rejoicing.

Behold the man upon a cross, my sin upon
His shoulders;

Ashamed, | hear my mocking voice call out
among the scoffers.

It was my sin that held Him there until it was
accomplished;

His dying breath has brought me life — | know
that it is finished.

Derek Burnside

Sincerely
Graham Burrows
781210. vicarburtonholme@btinternet.com

St James, Burton & Holy Trinity, Holme
The Vicarage, Glebe Close, Burton
T: 01524 781210 M: 07740 622962
E: vicarburtonholme@btinternet.com
W: www.burtonandholmechurches.org

Burton St James details

Wardens:
Michael Carr 781283
George Flanders 781729
Frances Roberts 781943
Administrator/Treasurer:
Pat Whalley 782296

Children at Holy Trinity & St James

We are delighted to welcome babies and
children and we love hearing them in our
services as people of all ages come
together to worship God. We have toys and
other activity material available. Each
church is equipped with a toilet and a room
which parents and children can use when
they need a break from the service. Our
families support team is available to help as
needed and to offer an activity for children
during part of the service. We take
safeguarding seriously and our families
support team has been cleared for work

16




St James' Burton

SERVICES
April 2019 Services

Sunday 7 April
11am Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 14 April Palm Sunday
11am Morning Worship

Thursday 18 April Maundy Thursday

7.30pm Joint Holy Communion Service (BCP)

Friday 19 April Good Friday
10am Joint Service at Holy Trinity Holme

Sunday 21 April Easter Day
11am Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 28 April
10am Joint Morning Worship at Holy Trinity
Holme

May 2019
Sunday 5 April
11am Morning Worship with Communion

Our church website is
www.burtonandholmechurches.org

Recent sermons can be listened to on the
‘Sundays’ page

Service times can be checked under ‘Coming
Up’ on the ‘Welcome’ page

Services at our sister church, Holy Trinity
Holme, are usually at 9am each Sunday.

DOMESTIC SPARKLES

= AL L ASPECTS OF CLEAHIRG
UHDERTAKEN, SHOPPING,
APPOINTHENTS ETC

* FULLY INSURED
= DBS CHECKED

* HOMEST, RELIABLE AND
FRIENDLY SERYICE
- REFEREMCES AVAILABLE ON REQUEST

EOR A NO OBLIGATION CHAT CALL JANE o

079H0265663

: EHAIL JAHE@DDHHTEC SPARKLES.CO. UK.
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CHURCH CAFE

Afternoon Tea
With a Quiz or two & time to chat

WEDNESDAY 3rd APRIL
2.00pm to 3.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall
ALL WELCOME

PRAYER REQUESTS

If you would like to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.

TRANSPORT TO CHURCH

If anyone will need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact one of
the Church Wardens.

PASTORAL VISITING TEAM

If you would like a visit from someone on
behalf of St James' church please contact
Yvonne Wilson on 01524 781504.

ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH
MEETINGS

The 2019 Vestry and Annual Parochial
Church Meetings will take place on
Wednesday the 3rd April in St James
Church, beginning at 7:30 pm.



TEWITFIELD METHODIST CHURCH
LAG6 1JH - Kellet Lane by Longlands Hotel

Join us on Sundays 3pm
All visitors are most welcome

For more information phone 07786 264903

Warton Methodist Church

Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Morning Service 10.00am
Sunday Night Live 6.00pm

Various Connect Groups
through the week

All Stars 6-11yrs Friday 6-7pm
All Stars + 11-15 yrs Friday 7.30 - 9pm

www.wartonmethodist.co.uk
Tel: 01524 732626

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times: Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01524 732940
for further information

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House
18 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for

Worship are held from 10.30 - 11.30am
Visitors are always welcome

For more information call:
01524 781601 or 01524 782052
or 01524 732336
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The Word From
BURTON MEMORIAL HALL

May | begin with a huge thank you to
everyone who has supported our
fundraising events. Our most recent was
the fashion show by Kitty Brown Boutique
of Carnforth, who came along and gave
us (as someone humorously described it)
"a buzzy evening". Our heartfelt thanks
go to Caroline and Philip of Kitty Brown
Boutique, and our best wishes go to
Truman who was ill so unable to
accompany Caroline as usual: we wish
her a speedy recovery. The hall
committee were kept busy setting up,
taking down, and doing lots of other
important things like running the bar, and
even (in Truman's absence) making sure
the models wore the right clothes in the
right order with the right accessories. It's
always so busy behind the scenes!

Thanks also to those who support our
nature talks series on the last Thursday
evening of the month. We have had a
super range of subjects by fascinating
speakers, and our next one will be on
Thursday 25th April starting at 7.30pm.
Admission on the door is £2.50 which
includes teal/coffee and biscuits in the
interval. The talk will be by Chris Winnick
of Butterfly Conservation on Butterflies of
the North West. Everyone welcome. We
will also be holding an Easter Bingo
night the week before, on Thursday 18th
April. As with our other bingo night, doors
will open at 6.30pm and eyes down at
7.30pm. There will be a bar and light
refreshments (sandwiches and cake) will



be on sale. There will be loads of great
prizes plus a raffle.

Since the loss of the pre-school bookings
with their move over to the school, the
hall's income has dropped by around a
third, which clearly is a serious matter for
the committee. Many readers may recall
that the Memorial Hall used to have a
fundraising 200 Club, but this was closed
some years ago. The hall committee are
starting a new 200 Club to try and help
make up the income shortfall, and anyone
who would be interested in finding out
more or signing up for it is encouraged to
contact Jane on
bmh200club@outlook.com and she will
send you the necessary details and signup
form.

If you know of a group or society which is
looking for a place to meet, please do
remind them we have four rooms to hire
out, so can accommodate a range of group
sizes and activities. Evenings are often
busy, but we have free times during the
day and at weekends, so do get in touch
and see what we can offer you.

Finally, can | ask residents to be
considerate in not using the hall's car park
during times when it may be booked out,
as if hirer's are unable to park we will lose
bookings and thus lose more income,
which puts the hall's long term viability at
risk. Thank you to everyone who supports
the Memorial Hall.

DIGITAL TV AERIAL
AND SATELLITE FrRoM

NBC-SKYNET

tel 07710 400 499
or 015395 62561

LOCAL- PROFESSIONAL- RELIABLE

2

Barking Mad

Happy Deg Happy Haliday,
Happy You

1:1 Luxury Home
Boarding

Our friendly home from home
service arranges for your dog
to stay with one of our
carefully selected and
inspected special hosts

Contact Alison on 01539 234044
alison.quigley@barkingmad.uk.com
or Missing a dog in your life?

Become a Barking Mad Host
www.barkingmad.uk.com

Y ; Fully Qualified Childcare Staff

For Pre-School Children
Aged 3 months To 4 Years

A
SDO{TFI': DOG

Open daily Monday to Friday 7.30am - 6pm

Mobile Childcare Services available
For weddings, christenings, parties etc

SPOTTED DOG CHILDREN'S CENTRE
CLAWTHORPE HALL BUSINESS CENTRE
Tel : 01524 784321

COLIN HARPER

BUILDING SERVICES

* alterations * extensions

* plastering * roofing
* patios * stonework
* drainage * tiling

Quality work at competitive prices
Free estimates
Tel: 01524 781194

Mobile: 07880 925170
39 Trinity Drive, Holme, Carnforth, LAG 1QL
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D.A.BELL LTD

Plumbing & Heating Engineer
5as, Oil & LPG Installation, Repair,
Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Tiling

Gas Safe Reg No 92436
OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01524 781973
Mob: 07831 231492




J"-J South Lakeland
ageuk

Age UK South Lakeland will be having an
information table at the next Coffee
Morning on Monday April 1st at 10am.
Come and have a browse!

Borrow an Amazon Fire Tablet! Age
UK South Lakeland are very pleased
to be able to help those aged 55 plus
feel confident about getting on line.
For some people the idea of using a
computer of any kind and going onto
the internet is daunting, you may not
have used a iPad/tablet (hand help
computer) before but don't want to
buy one in case it's not for you. Then
why not take the opportunity to borrow
an Amazon Fire Tablet (iPad size) for
3 full months absolutely FREE of
charge. If you would like to take
advantage of this exciting offer or
would simply like to have some more
information then call Pauline Mort on
01539 728118.

Enjoy playing football? Then come
along to our Men’s Over 40’s Walking
Football at the 3G pitch at Dallam
School in Milnthorpe. Fortnightly
sessions on Thursdays from 6.50pm -
7.50 pm. For more information and to
book a place in Milnthorpe, please
contact James Pattison at the
Westmorland FA on 01539 730946.
Or try our Walking Football Group for
the over 60s at Kendal Leisure
Centre, which is weekly on Tuesdays
from 3.30pm - 4.30pm. Ring Age UK
for more information. Have fun, make
new friends and keep fit.

Advanced Notice - Mindful
Meditation — Going Deeper on
Tuesdays 30 April, 7, 14, 21 May, 4,
11 June from 10.30am- 12 noon at
The Detached Room, Castle Street
Centre, Kendal. If you have already
followed an introductory course or
already meditate, you may like to
spend some time deepening your
practice. Come and meditate in a
group where you'll be able to
participate in: longer meditations and
with reduced guidance, mindful
mantra, mindful movement and
poetry and music. Suggested
donation of £2 per session. For more
information and to book your place,
please contact Age UK South
Lakeland on 01539 728118.

If you would like further information
about any of the above or any of the
services which Age UK South
Lakeland can offer older people, or if
you would like to volunteer for us,
please contact us on 01539 728118.

BADS
Burton Amateur Dramatic
Society
‘Up, Up and Away!’

from the pen of local playwright
'JOHN PEEL'

Friday 26 April / Saturday 27 April 2019
At Burton Memorial Hall at 19.30 hrs.
Doors open 19.00 hrs.

Ticket Price £10.00
including a glass of Wine or Soft Drinks &

Nibbles.

Tickets will be available from the Village Shop
courtesy of Gill & Akis.
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What’s On at the

% Heron Theatre
Beetham

'Registered Charity No. 501134

Friday 5 April. 7.30pm

COLD WAR. [Film]

Two star-crossed lovers from very different
backgrounds, separated by politics, twists of
fate and their own character flaws,
mismatched in many ways, but somehow
destined to be together, they travel from the
ruins of post war Poland, across Europe, in
the shadow of the Iron Curtain. Subtitled in
English and beautifully shot in monochrome

Sunday 7 April. 2.30pm

LILY NEILL [Music- Harp]

Any preconceptions about harp music
dissolve into Lily’s melting pot of dynamic
compositions and exquisite arrangements of
music. Her repertoire encompasses tangos,
ragtime, harp, harpsichord and lute classics
as well as traditional music. She is rightly
recognized as one of the country’s most
talented, eclectic and innovative harpists.

Friday 12 April. 7.30pm

STUFF AND NONSENSE. DON'T GO INTO
THE CELLAR

An audience with Mr Edward Lear, King of the
Nonsense Rhyme and Loopy Limerick played
by Jonathan Goodwin on his return to The
Heron. Allow him to entertain you with tall
tales concerning his life and times, the people,
flora and fauna he encountered along the way
and his own inimitable philosophy of life and a
certain Owl and particular Pussycat

Thurs/Fri/Sat 25,26,27 April. 7.30pm

THE BENCH

Do you enjoy people watching or speculate on
the back story when you see someone just
waiting? The Bench explores this curiosity
with nine different encounters on a bench on a
late summer's day. Some are sad, some
comic; all are recognisable. Come and meet
the people who spend some of their day on
‘The Bench'.
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Friday 3 May. 7.30pm

THE CHILDREN ACT. [Film]

Based on lan McEwan’s novel about an
eminent High Court Judge, presiding over
ethically complex cases of family law with
wisdom and compassion. During a time of
personal crisis in her marriage, she is asked
to rule on the case of a 17-year-old boy who
is refusing a life-saving blood transfusion, with
profound emotional effects on them both

Sunday 5 May. 2.30pm
KLEZMER-ISH. [Strings,
Accordion]

We are joined again by these four classically
trained musicians from the RLPO as they
explore a wide range of music from travelling
people across the world and fuse it into their
own unique sound in a musical journey
through klezmer, tangos, gypsy jazz and Irish
fiddle.

Clarinet,

EXHIBITIONS

Viewing - Fridays 10am-12 noon and from 45
minutes prior to all performances

SUSAN SCHOFIELD Bolton le Sands 1st
March - 12th April Susan paints in
watercolour, though she enjoys experimenting
with acrylics, oils and mixed media, finding
inspiration from the quality of light to paint
atmospheric scenes of the local environment
and travel. Coastal scenes, sunsets,
landscapes, buildings and flowers are the
main body of her work.

ANGELA JACKSON  Slackhead 25th April -
7th June Angela is a contemporary artist
working mainly, though not exclusively, with
oil paint, as she likes the medium’s versatility,
longevity and subtlety as well as its
challenges. People are normally her primary
subject matter, as she sees a portrait as just
one interpretation of an individual’s narrative

Doors open 6.45pm. Shows start 7.30pm.
24 hour booking: tel: 015395 64283
book online: www.theherontheatre.com

or pay at the door
Non-members - £12 Members - £10
U18s - £5 Film £5



Editorial...

Thanks as always to those who have
contributed to this month's issue. Your
continued input is welcome.

There will be our Burton News AGM on
Tuesday 23rd of April at 7.30pm at BMH.
Please feel free to attend if you wish to know
what's happening or would like to get
involved.

There are lots of things going on in the village
at the moment. Please try your best to
support and enjoy them!

" Holme & District
;Q.».—.f ‘f.;'Local History

!.J e

@”\/ : Society

H-...\_l.—'_u-'

Monday 15 April. 7.30pm

Railways of South Cumbria

Speaker: John Bateson

Membership £12 p.a. 8 meetings & 4
outings
Contact Kath Hayhurst, 01524 781613

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH
every Tuesday from 1.30pm - 2.30pm. If
anyone would like to join the group
please ask for more details from
Stephanie Micklethwaite on 781073.

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster
(beside Beaumont Bridge)
Open for Tea and Coffee
10.00 am - 12 noon
Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01524 381820

Bartor Tech Sapport

For all your computer needs

Desktops supplied / built to order /
upgraded / repaired
Laptops supplied / upgraded / repaired
Peripherals supplied / repaired if possible
Networks (wireless & ethernet)
Backup systems to suit user

Call Barry on 01524 781306
Email: bts@yobunny.co.uk
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Leaflets - Flyers
Brochures
: : Banners - Posters
tick tock Stationery
: : Logos - Reports

15 years’ industry experience and
based in Burton. Portfolio on website,

Call: Maxine Allison on 07913 377 210

www.ticktock-design.co.uk
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BELL RINGING AT ST JAMES
CHURCH, BURTON-IN-KENDAL

Interested in learning about church
bells and the art of bell ringing? If so
then this is an opportunity not to be
missed. The bell ringing team at St
James Church are looking for
enthusiastic new people to join the
team and would like to invite you to an
Open Evening in St James Church at
7.30pm on the Monday 29th April
2019. You will have the opportunity to
learn about how the bells work and
listen to and see the bells being rung
by both experienced and novice bell
ringers.

If you then decide that bell ringing is
something you would like to learn
yourself, you will also have the chance
to register for the team and for training.
No prior experience of bell ringing is
necessary and all ages are welcome.
Please come along, you will be sure to
receive a warm welcome.

Brian Whalley
Tel: 01524 782296

Burton Tennis Club

A v
New Season 2019/20 H'"':”?"“
Open Afternoon Sunday 7th April 2019
2pm — 4pm at Burton Muga
Bring the family, have a go on the new
surface and enjoy a spot of 'Tennis Tea' with
us.

All ages and abilities welcome
Rackets & balls provided
Monday 4.15pm - 6pm Junior Coaching
Tuesday 6-8pm Club Night
Friday 10am - Noon Social Tennis
www.burtontennisclub.co.uk

C )
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/Hm Holme & District
Digkrict

| . Photographic Society
Meetings

Photographig
Society

Winners of the South Lakes Knockout
Competition, 2012, 2013 and 2014

Friday 5 April
The best of the year Competition

Friday 12 April
AGM, Presentations, Image and Print show

All meetings start at 7.45pm
Burton Memorial Hall
unless otherwise stated

For more information visit
www.holmeps.co.uk or call

01539 564345 / 01524 241964

ANNUAL PLANT SALE & COFFEE
= MORNING

Saturday 11th May, 10.00 - 12.00 BMH

Sweet peas, vegetable plants, perennials
and summer annuals.

In aid of the local branch of the National
Vegetable Society.
015395 61053 /01524 781924

Arts Society Lunesdale

Formerly the Lunesdale Decorative & Fine Arts Society

Virtual Realities: the Art of Fresco

Tuesday, April 16th
14:15pm

Borwick and Priest Hutton Memorial
Hall
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Burton in Kendal
Art & Craft Society

No workshop in April

Weekly Friday Art Group

Friday 9.30 am - 12 noon
Club Room BMH
with occasional tutors
Members £3. Visitors £5 (when a tutor present)

Monday Craft Group
Monday 8 April
1.30pm - 4.00pm
Club Room BMH

Contact for Info:
Kath Hayhurst: 01524 781613

Subscription £10 p.a. includes
3 workshops and 3 demonstrations per year

www.burton-in-kendalartandcraft.weebly.com

BURTON NETBALL CLUB

A Netball Club for all abilities has just
started up in Burton In Kendal. This is a
great way to do a little fithess outdoors
in a fun and very friendly environment!

When: Thursday
Where: The MUGA
Time: 7-8pm
Cost: £3 per session

For more information, please check out
the Facebook group Burton Netball Club
or contact Jemima Hall on 07895
812620.
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Burton
Fellwalkers

Walks

Sunday 7 April. 1pm
Lyth Valley. 6 miles
Leader: Cecelia Hunt

Saturday 13 April, 9am
High Raise from Grasmere. Hard / strenuous
2300ft ascent
Leader: Dougie Bell

Wednesday 17 April, 10am
Wray & Latterbarrow *****
Leader: Helena Nixon

Sunday 5 May 1.00pm
Reston Scar Staveley 5.5mls. Easy
Leader: Mike Earl

All walks:
Meet in the Memorial Hall car park
*** less than 5 miles at a gentle pace

Visitors £2.00
Membership £8 from Jan 1styearly

More info from the secretary,
Kath Kirkman, on 781245
or visit our website:
http://fellwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

BURTON W.I.

% Speaker: Susan Coyne

Subject: Grandma's Attic

Thursday 11th April - 7.30pm
Burton Memorial Hall

Competition: 'A photo of Granma'

More info from Hon. Sec.

Helena Nixon 01524 781048
Visitors Welcome!!




Ballet Be Fit

Dance inspired shaping & exercise class
Great toning and strengthening
All welcome
no previous ballet experience required

Every Tuesday 8pm - 9pm
The Gatehouse, Tanpits Lane

Still only £40 for a 10 week block of lessons

For further info contact
Laura Sandham 07876 794205
or Annwen Sisson 07785 954525

freedom

DRIVING SCHOOL

Pass first time

or receive free lessons until you pass
Call Richard on 01524 781704
www.freedomdrivingschool.biz

k------f

Circuit Training

Mondays 7.00 - 8.00pm
Burton Memorial Hall Main Hall

Wednesdays 7.00 - 8.00pm
HIIT

Burton Morewood School Hall

Fridays 6.15pm - 7.15pm
Burton Memorial Hall Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System
Body Composition & Flexibility

{or further info call John 01524 781707)

‘

Dalton Hall
Business Centre
Burton-in-Kendal

Meeting Room Hire
All Enquiries 07881 930139
offices@daltonhall.co.uk
http://www.daltonhall.co.uk

Table Tennis

Each Thursday the Table Tennis Club
hold two sessions.

Session 1 is for youngsters at 5.15pm till
6pm, this will be coaching. Bats and
balls supplied. £1 per week

Session 2 is for anyone who wants to
give Table Tennis a go, no matter what
standard. 6pm till 7pm. Bats and balls
supplied. £2 per week.

Enquiries to Martin on 07740 933463.

DALTON self storage

+ Indoor containerised storage
« Easy Access

» Well Lit

« Secure

Tel. 01524 782442

Burton-in-Kendal

Yealand Indoor Bowling Club
Yealand Village Hall
Mondays 1pm — 4pm

Enjoy an afternoon of short mat bowls.

All equipment provided including tea,
biscuits and good company.

£2 per session

For more information contact
Les 01524 781784
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Girlguiding UK

]'5 j.n_ -‘Hﬂ_ﬂ- Eiﬂ-ﬂi

Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies &
Guides

If you or your daughter would like to
know more about joining or
volunteering please call
0800 169 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

GUIDES HAS SPACES NOW!

BRIGADE

>the adventure begins here

1st Burton-in-Kendal Junior Section
meets on Thursdays 6.30pm-7.30pm at
Burton Morewood Primary School
Come along!
For more info, tel. 781445

Burton and Holme
Youth Club

Open to Years 7-11
Meets Friday evenings during term time

Clawthorpe Hall Business Centre
from 7.30pm until 9pm

Contact for more information:
Mark Elliott on 07592 080218
or e-mail lintonell@gmail.com

List your event or group in BN for free!
Send the details to
editor@burtonnews.org.uk
or call 07860 756385

HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01524 781936

Fri.19th April
Craic at the Club (Acoustic Night)
All Acts Welcome

Sat.20th April
NE 1
Music from 1940’s to present day
Members £2 Non Members £4

Come along for a game of darts, pool,
domino’s or snooker.

We have teams that play in local leagues on
a Sunday (pool). Darts on a Tuesday

(Ladies) and Thursday (Ladies & Gents)

If you need somewhere for a party, meeting

or fundraising event look no further,
For more details please contact the club.

Opening Times: Sun. — Thurs. 8p.m —
11p.m. Fri & Sat. 8 — 12
Entertainment Nights open at 7.30 p.m.
Wednesday Keep Fit 7.30 — 8.30 p.m.

You can also come into the club even if you
are not a member and pay £1

Burton Crown Green Bowling

The Green is now open for the 2019
Season
For anyone wishing to be introduced to the
game there is a club evening every
Monday night from about
6.30 until 8.00(ish).

Anyone wishing to try their hand will be
more than welcome, no equipment
needed. It's always a friendly, informal
evening where you can learn the
necessary skill to enjoy a great game for

all ages.

More details from David Raynor,
Secretary, tel: 01524 734375.
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Burton Village Store
& Post Office

OpeningHours Shop P.O.
Monday - Friday 6am - 6pm 9am - 5.30pm
Saturday 6am - 6pm 9am -

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Burrows — Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay — Cheeses

Diggles — Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s — Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies
James Baxter’s — Potted Shrimps

Kendal Jacksmith’s — Flapjacks

Fresh Vegetables Daily
(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities
Award winning Greek Olive Oil
Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades
Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

01524 781828

- _/

OBINSON

EAD School of Dance

Children accepted from 2 and a half years onwards
Highly reputable, well established and successful
Fully qualified teaching faculty OFQUAL
Registered with the British Ballet Organization
DBS certified and First Aid trained
Ballet, Modern, Tap, Jazz, Acrobatic Work

01524 422450 or 413404 or 812143
www.robinsonread.co.uk

Jan’s Paniry

Mobile Outside Catering for all Occasions
Barbecues « Weddings « Christenings + Parties etc.

A fully qualified cook at your fingertips

For enquiries call
01524 781904 or
07855 202124

 Youn Qelebrastion Cakes
can Be downe oo

MENENNNENE T o0hone: 01524 782476
EEEEEEEEEE 01539 722594

DAYLUM LTD

General Building, Plastering, Slating,
Ceramic Tiling

Partners: EEEEEEEEEE
M A Wisan, 18 Morewood Drive, Burton INEEEEEEEN]
J Swindlehurst , § Bowland Drive, Kendal EEEEEEEEEE

~

p
Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members
Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01524 735240

& mention Burton News to receive a 10%

D discount

South Lakeland Leisure Village
N J
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Burton Morewood Nursery

at Burton Morewood CE Primary Academy
Nursery and National Teaching School

Opening Houlr\g.ag.'lS%Fr'E%t.’l Pplr%%'r]lday to Friday
Sessions
8.45am - 11.45am morning
11.45am - 12.15pm lunch
12.15pm - 3.15pm afternoon

Contacts: Tel: 01524 781627

Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

All Household & Garden work undertaken:

Household: Painting - internal & external work;
Gutters - cleaning, painting & repairs;

Pressure washing - walls, pathways, paving, decks
& fencing;

General household repairs (non structural); Flat-
pack assembly.

Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn

Give Neil a call on 01524 782177 / 07712 475863




Milnthorpe Library
Opening Hours

Monday: 2pm - 6pm
Tuesday: Closed all day
Wednesday: 2pm - 6pm
Thursday: Closed all day

Friday: 10am - 1pm & 2pm - 5pm
Saturday: 10am - 12.30pm

Phone no: 015395 63040
email: kendal.library@cumbria.gov.uk

Phone ahead before visiting in case of
unforeseen closures.

Age UK South Lakeland
BURTON LUNCH CLUB

The Burton Lunch Club meets on the
2ndWednesday of every month in the
Kings Arms, Burton.

The club is open to anyone aged 55 or
older. To join the club and book your
lunch please contact
Mrs Margaret Prady on
01524 781195.

Meals on Wheels

This service has been available for
many years and offers 3 meals a
week, on a permanent or temporary
basis, delivered by a group of
dedicated volunteers, all resident in
Burton.

If anyone would like further
information on the service please ring
Stephanie Micklethwaite
(Co-ordinator) on 01524 781073.

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings

3rd Thursday of every month
7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:

Members of the public are always
welcome to observe. Each meetings
includes an OPEN FORUM where
parishioners may raise matters of
concern to them.

Planning applications:

Parishioners are asked to ensure they
notify the PC as well as the planning
authority of any comments or objections
they have about any planning
application within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contacts:
These are available on the PC notice
board outside the Memorial Hall, on the
PC website, and on request from the
Parish Clerk.

Website:

Documents relating to the PC may be
downloaded or read online here:
www.burton-in-kendal-pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact:
The Clerk - Christine Davidson on
01524 782694

Next Meeting:
The next Parish Council Meeting will
be on Thursday 18th April at

\7.30pm in the Burton Memorial Hall. )

See us online with colour photos!
Burton News Website
www.burtonnews.org.uk

Add your village event to our back page listing!
email us with the details... editor@burtonnews.org.uk



Burton-in-Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

If you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781905. When she is away please
contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on 782198.
(If you could spare some time as a driver
you would be most welcome, please contact
Lynne or Peter for details.)

Child Health Clinic
1st Wednesday of each month
10.00 -11.00 am
No appointment necessary
Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 015395

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is
overseen by the Kendal Registrar’s
Office, based in County Hall, Kendal.
Telephone 0300 303 2472 or email
registrationservice@cumbria.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at
Milnthorpe and  Kirkby  Lonsdale
Libraries by appointment only, contact
the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage
contact the Kendal Registrar. Opening
times Mon - Fri, 9.00am to 4.30pm.

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm
Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01524 727877 - Fax: 01524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers

07860 756385
01524 781828
01524 781627
01524 781627
015395 65165
015242 71275
0800 555 111
101

01539 713520
01539 732288
01524 65944

Burton News Editors
Burton Post Office
Morewood School
Burton Nursery
Dallam School

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale
CrimeStoppers

Police non-emergency
Kendal Library
Kendal Hospital
Lancaster Hospital

Council Switchboards

Cumbria CC
South Lakeland DC

01228 606060
08450 504434

SLDC Recycling Information

&

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Andy Vickers
Customer Contact Centre
on 01539 733333

or by email to:

Waste Collection Dates
www.southlakeland.gov.uk/
bins-and-recycling/collection-calendar/

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotline

0300 303 2992

to report road, lighting or pavement problems

HELPLINES & LINKS

BULLYING: 0808 800 2222
www.bullying.co.uk (at work, school, online)
www.kidscape.org.uk (childhood)

CHILDLINE: 0800 1111 (under 18's)

NSPCC: 0808 800 5000
www.nspcc.org.uk (children at risk)

SAMARITANS: 116 123
www.samaritans.org

SHELTER: 0808 800 4444
england.shelter.org.uk/ (homelessness)

STONEWALL: 0800 050 2020
www.stonewall.org.uk (LGBT+)
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ADVANCE DIARY DATES

Book Drop and Coffee Morning. Monday 1 April 10-11am, BMH
Church Cafe, Wednesday 3 April 2-3.30pm, BMH
Book Drop. Monday 15 April 10-11am, BMH

Easter Bingo in aid of Hall funds. Thursday 18 April. 6.30pm, eyes
down 7.30pm, BMH

Nature Talk. Butterflies of the North West. Thursday 25 April,
7.30pm, BMH

BADS - Burton Amateur Dramatic Society - ‘Up, Up and Away!' -
Friday 26th & Saturday 27th April at 7.30pm - BMH

Plant Sale. Saturday 11 May. 10am-12pm, BMH
Burton-in-Kendal Art and Craft Society Annual Exhibition.

Saturday 18-Sunday 19 May, BMH
Guest Artists, Peter and Caran Threlfall

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BSC = Burton Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BRT = Burton Recreation Trust
printed by baytype, morecambe :: www.baytype.co.uk :: 01524 850056






